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Kevin,
Comments related to your email summary of Kate's issues are in red below.
Dave

------ From: Pierard, Kevin, NMENV <Kevin.Pierard@state.nm.us>
Sent: Friday, September 25, 2020 6:28 PM
To: Cobrain, Dave, NMENV <dave.cobrain@state.nm.us>; Wear, Benjamin, NMENV
<Benjamin .Wear@state.nm.us>
Subject: call with Kate today
Our call today was intended to focus on the schedule going forward. Some next steps that both of
you will need to be involved with .
By mid-October we will have a virtual meeting the topic of which will be Corrective Action Objective.
The objective is listed in the permit. Cleanup to cumulative residential risk levels fo r soi l and vaporphase contamination (or industrial for a corrective action complete with controls) and cl eanup of
groundwater to the lower of the WQCC Standards {3103) or MCL or tap water standard, if a WQCC
or MCL is not established . In the absence of a WQCC, MCL or tap water standard, the screening
levels listed in the NMED Risk Assessment Guidance must be used or if not established, levels must
be ca lculated based on risk. There are no compounds at the BFFS where there is no establ ished
cleanup level at all either as at WQCC standard, MCL, tap water level or concentration listed in the
NMED Risk Assessment guidance.
I anticipate that this will focus on in some relatively tough topics including presumptive remedies.
Presumptive remedies are remedies such as complete removal or remedies where there is only one
alternative. Complete removal of soils at the site is not a viable remedy. There is no presumptive
remedy for the BFFS site.
(question here is are we willing to call the GWTS a presumptive remedy and the process for doing
so); If you're referring to the off-site EDB pump and treat system, it's an interim measure not a
presumptive remedy. It will likely be part of a final remedy until it's no longer needed. The off-site
EDB pump and treat system does clearly establish the utility of pump and treat as a remedy and the
Air Force touts its success.
a discussion of the likely remedies; The CME requires evaluation of a range of alternatives including
an initial screening of possible but not really viable alternatives. It would make sense when the CME
is in preparation to discuss possible remedies for inclusion in the screening process but it's
premature to consider them while ongoing pilot tests are being conducted. The Air Force is not
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considering pilot tests for viable remedies tti~t they don't want to implement (e.g., pump and treat),
which will delay preparation of a CME since viable remedies must be evaluated in the CME.
and our clean up objectives (residential/MCLs/risk based) . See above
The last item will be a tough one. Beyond that a frank discussion on what the AF says are our
demands for additional studies/pilots that may delay moving to CME. First, we haven't asked for
additional pilot tests at this point, only asked that the Air Force modify their current testing, second,
it's not possible to evaluate some remedies without pilot testing and without the pilot testing they
won 't be able to properly evaluate those alternatives so they won't be able to submit a complete
CME. That will result in delays.
and what we need to achieve from this additional work and what options may be available to speed
the process. The process can't be accelerated if there's missing data .
A follow on scoping meeting will be arranged to discuss the RFI phase 2. Kate told us that the Phase
1 RFI addressed pre-2016 investigations. Investigations have been conducted since 2016. Kate has
stated that the work conducted since 2016 would be included in the Phase 2 RFI (even though it
would be redundant if we already have reports summarizing the work) . If she is suggesting a
"scoping meeting" to discuss further work, it would be appropriate, if it's intended to discuss work
already completed, it would be pointless.
There was discussion of the timing for the conceptual site model and the approach to take on this as
well as having a TWG meeting on the draft phase 2 report prior to NMED finalizing its review. We
don't review draft reports. 20.4.2.201.H states "[d]raft documents shall be considered initial
submittals subject to the corrective action submittal review fee as set forth in Table 5 ..." Any
document subject to the fees must be reviewed in accordance with 20.4.2.B(4) . Stakeholders such
as ABCWUA are free to submit written comments on the RFI to HWB and those comments will be
considered in reviewing the document but there is no formal public comment period . The
stakeholders bear no responsibility for the outcome of any NMED review. HWB staff will consider
stakeholder comments but will not debate the review with stakeholders while in the process of
reviewing any document since it is NMED and NMED alone that must defend its decisions.
It was clear that the AF wants to have the option of a risk based cleanup level and control future use
options. New Mexico does not have legislation allowing the enforcement of land use controls;
therefore, the Air Force does not have an option to avoid cleanup. Cleanup must meet the
requirements listed in the Permit.
Also an aversion to pump and treat in the source area, comments like smearing the plume,
destabilizing the plume, fouling the wells etc. The Air Force has never wanted to clean up the BFFS
even though they are obligated to by statute and regulation . Containment will necessarily be part of
any remediation system. Fouling wells is an unsupported statement. Concern about smearing the
plume borders on the absurd. Groundwater levels were in decline when the fuel releases began 50
years ago and continued to decline until the late 2000s (around 60 feet in that time period).
Groundwater levels have since risen by over 25 feet. Since seasonal fluctuation is minimal (0.10 ft+/-

), smearing is related to the larger trend in water table elevation . Any pumping would li kely decrease
the smearing occurring now due to the rising water table by slowing the wate r table rise.
We will probably be getting something like an agenda from the AF in the coming days. My
expectation is that this will involve us and Stephanie and possibly the Secretary. I think its best to
surface the issues and potential roadblocks now rather than waiting. I expect we will be called upon
to describe the requirements of the program and the technical uncertainties and options likely
mostly in sidebar discussions among NMED.
Those are my thoughts at this point, we will need to discuss strategy and options as we get more
clarity on this.
Likely to be high level and fast paced.
Kevin Pierard, Chief
Hazardous Waste Bureau
NM Environment Department
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